
 

Office hours this week:  Monday-Friday 8:15 a.m.-3:45 p.m. 

Janet Anderson, Admin. Asst. 215-946-3467    info@hopeLCS.org 

 

STEWARDSHIP SNIPPET:  
John 10:27 – “My sheep hear my voice, and I know them, and they follow me.”  
On their own, sheep are in great danger. They need a shepherd to guide them.  
The sheep know the Shepherd’s voice, and we delight to go where He leads.  

Of course, the world, the devil, and our own sinful flesh want to pull us in  
another direction. Namely, they want to pull us in the direction of death.  

But following the Shepherd means life. So, no matter how difficult  
the path is that the Shepherd points out, let us follow Him! 

 

Activity pages for young children are available from an usher. 

 

Did you know that our rental program at Hope, in which our  
 

activity center is rented by the public for sports activities and parties,  

makes an astounding $25,000 each year! 
 

Our current coordinator, Monica Tomlinson,  
has built up our rentals by creating strong relationships    

with the community and being a dependable host. 
 

BUT Monica is very much in need of a consistent  

assistant/partner to share some of this responsibility. 
 

Please consider assisting Monica with this rental program.   
Learn more about how you can help by talking with Monica at 215-946-5805 

or Tom Marks 215-317-2878 email t_marks10@comcast.net.  

 

Save the Date… You are Invited! 
 

Please join us for the Installation of  
Deaconess Claire E. Neagley  

as the Principal of Hope Lutheran School 
 

Sunday, June 9 at 10:30 a.m. 
 

Deaconess Motto: 
Working in faith, Laboring in love,  

Remaining steadfast in the hope of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

 

Youth Group Activity Night & Bible Study     Gr. 5-12 
 

Every Wednesday night from 6:30-8:30 p.m.   Invite friends!   

Contact: Lynn Holmes 215-547-7138 holmeslynnd@gmail.com  

 

Church Council Meeting—Monday, May 13, at 7:15 p.m.  

All Hope members age 18+ are invited to attend. 

Contact: Tom Jeske 215-630-5517 thomas.jeske.6@gmail.com  

 

Share the talents that God has given you  
by helping with some tasks around the building. 

All hands are appreciated! 

Our next work day is May 18 from 9 a.m.—Noon. 
 

Contact:  Bill Durnin 267-393-2297 Trustees@hopeLCS.org    

 

SCRIP gift card orders are due next on Monday, May 13, by 9 a.m. 
 

Order forms and detailed instructions are hanging  
on the bulletin board outside the office hallway. 

 

Questions?  Contact Janet Anderson in Hope’s office. 
215-946-3467  info@hopeLCS.org 

 

Evening Bible Study every Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 
 

Join us as we learn about our spiritual gifts, while  
building/strengthening friendships with other people of faith.   

 

Contact Enola Cook 609-464-2366 or rev3-20@hotmail.com 

 

You are invited to join “Stitchers of Hope” at 2 p.m.  

on Saturdays for any kind of stitching—we can teach you!  
At the home of Enola Cook... 45 Gun Road Levittown PA 

609-464-2366  rev3-20@hotmail.com  

      Coming in May... 

 

Join us for monthly Prayer Meetings at Hope! 
 

Next meetings on Monday, May 20, at 7 p.m.  

and Thursday, May 23, at 1 p.m. 
  

Gather to praise God, intercede for others, and  
enjoy the fellowship of brothers and sisters in Christ. 

 

Contact: Julia Hutchins jhutchins@hopelcs.org 215-741-2685 



 

Our Small Group In-Home Bible Study will meet  
next on Saturday, May 25, at 7:30 p.m. 

Carolyn Dufendach’s home: 21 Full Turn Rd. in Levittown 
 

All are welcome.  Hope to see you there!   
Every month on the 4th Saturday. 

 

Contact: Phil Twietmeyer 267-738-8103  ptwietm1@comcast.net  

 

The Lunch Bunch (ages 18+) will meet at Garden of Eatin’ 
Tuesday, May 21, at 1 p.m. for good food & fellowship! 

 

Please RSVP to Beth Marks @  215-757-1702 
by Monday, May 17, so that she may save a seat for you. 

 

Volunteers are needed to cut the grass at Hope. 
 

Some areas are cut using the tractor;  
others by using a push-mower.   

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex.  Thanks for supporting HOPE! 
 

Questions? Contact: Bill Durnin 267-393-2297 Trustees@hopeLCS.org    

 

Come out & Cheer our Guys on! 
Men’s Softball Ministry  

 
 

Tuesday 5/14—6:30 p.m.  
 at Neil Armstrong vs. Crossing Community 
 

Thursday 5/16—6:30 p.m. at Neil Armstrong vs. PCC-NBC 
 

Contact...Curt Fuller  267-580-0129  rnmicn1@verizon.net  
 

Hope, who has combined with Lutheran Church of the Resurrection,  
started the 2019 CFSL Tuesday night (5/7) vs. Grace Point.  

Hope welcomed 3 new players to the lineup, Jason Gillman, Josh Opielski 
and Eddie Bossler (LCR), as well as Ray Smith back from a one year layoff. 

Ray opened the season on the mound and played spectacularly! 
It was a close game, 7-7, until the 5th inning when Grace Pt scored 8 runs. 

Despite good pitching and a 4-4 performance from Chris Bowman  
and Chris Paulsen, a few costly errors and lack of run production  

proved too much to overcome the deficit.  
 

Grace Point 19  Hope 14 

       

      More in May... 
 

 

 

 

 

Hope Lutheran School 
Christ-Centered Learning 

 
 
 

 

 

 

Infants—PreK 
Keystone Stars Facility 

 

 

 

       Kindergarten—Grade 8 
NLSA Accreditation  

Academic Excellence  
Accelerated Reading Program 

Reading Olympics – blue ribbon winners! 
 

Mrs. Terri Rambo, Principal / Director     

215-946-3467     TRambo@hopeLCS.org 
 

Striving for Excellence 
 

Celebrate Recovery—Coming to Hope Soon! 
 

Is this a something that is close to your heart?  
Volunteers will be needed. Details coming soon. 

Contact Lori Doberenz 267-808-9599 
 
 

The purpose of our upcoming group—Celebrate Recover—is to  
fellowship and celebrate God’s healing power in our lives through the  

12 Steps and 8 Recovery Principles. This experience allows us to  
“be changed.” We open the door by sharing our experiences,  

strengths and hopes with one another. In addition, we become  
willing to accept God’s grace in solving our lives’ problems. 

 

By working and applying these Biblical principals, we begin to grow  
spiritually. We become free from our addictive, compulsive and  

dysfunctional behaviors. This freedom creates peace, serenity, joy, and 
most importantly, a stronger personal relationship with God and others.  

 

As we progress thought the program we discover our personal,  
loving and forgiving Higher Power—Jesus Christ. 


